

UBB Javelin Park Community Liaison Group.

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday January 15th 2019

Present

David Mossman (Chair)	SDC
Stacey Wright	UBB
Diane Green	UBB
Herve Orjubin	UBB
Caroline Macdonald	UBB /Oggadoon
Maddy King	Haresfield Parish Council
Sue Hartley	Standish Parish Council
Robert Kellie	Standish Parish Council
Gill Oxley	Stroud District Council
Stephen Davies	Gloucestershire County Council
Robert Gaffney	Resident
Anna Turner	Environment Agency
Chris Harmer	Consultant
Rachel Ferris	Gloucestershire County Council
Sarah Pearse	Gloucestershire County Council
Kevin Phillips	Gloucestershire County Council
Dave Jackson	Stroud District Council
John Dickenson	Moreton Valence Parish Council
Pat Gilmore	Whitminster Parish Council
David Kespar	Brookthorpe with Whaddon Parish Council

In attendance

Kevin Lee, Clerk

1/19 Apologies

Apologies were received from Lesley Williams, John Perkin and Graham Brearley

2/19 Humphrey Cook

David Mossman informed the Group of the sad news that Humphrey Cook had passed away in December. Humphrey had been a very valued member of the Group and would be much missed,

3/19 Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting held on November 20th were approved as a correct record.

4/19 Point of Order

David Mossman commented on the e mail from a resident that had been sent to David via Caroline Macdonald. David had forwarded the e mail to the CLG. The Group agreed that it was appropriate for David to circulate any email received from residents without comment or further discussion on them.

5/19 Air Monitoring

The equipment was fully operational and the data was being collected.

6/19 Distribution of Technical Data and Public Access

Chris Harmer introduced the data report that had been circulated prior to the meeting. Chris suggested that a simple way to provide the information was through an easy access web site which would be available to all.

The data collected from the monitors at Hardwicke and Haresfield; 2500 data points for each month, had identified daily variations but the overall averages were very consistent. He confirmed that the monitor at Hardwicke had been out of action for a week due to an electrical fault. He was asked whether existing sources of air pollution such as farming could be identified. Chris informed the group that this would not be possible with two fixed monitors. It was acknowledged that there were daily peaks and troughs.

Dave Jackson reminded the group that in addition to the monitors at Hardwicke and Haresfield there were a further seven NOX sites which collected monthly averages.

Sue Hartley proposed a vote of thanks for all the work undertaken by Chris Harmer and Dave Jackson; Members agreed wholeheartedly with this proposal.

7/19 Monitoring by Environment Agency

Anna Turner gave a presentation on the role of the Environment Agency during the commissioning process which contained ten pre-operational conditions. The EA would need to be satisfied that the plant would meet all these requirements and be audited prior to start up. There would be a number of trigger limits which be available to the group to view.

A full copy of the presentation was circulated to members of the CLG.

8/19 Construction Plan Update

Stacey Wright gave an update on the plan; the cladding was almost complete and the weighbridge was being installed. There were approximately 450 people working on site. Sue Hartley asked if the lighting levels were to be reduced, Maddy King added that residents from Haresfield had raised complaints about the lighting around

the site. Stacey informed the Group that the lighting would reduce further with the completion of the cladding and there would be further reductions during February. However, much of the lighting was for safety around the site as work continued in the evenings.

9/19 Community Fund

Caroline Macdonald confirmed that the branding of the documents was nearly complete and a press release was being prepared for the end of the month, this would be available to Members of the group to promote the fund.

10/19 Potential Impacts of Hot Commissioning

Stacey Wright reported that the original intention had been to present a list of FAQs to the meeting. However, the date for the hot commissioning had been put back until April; the handover time would remain the same. Sue expressed concern that UBB had considered that it was sufficient to issue FAQs. From the previous meeting there was an expectation from the Group that the CLG would be given a briefing on the hot commissioning.

The Chair agreed with this and insisted that a short presentation would be given to the group, together with FAQs at a new meeting on February 26th at 19.30

It was agreed that a separate meeting for this item would be held on February 26th at 19.30

11/19 Community Feedback

No specific questions were raised

Meeting Closed at 20.35